W. K. KELLOGG FOUNDATION

250 CHAMPION STREET BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN

LATIN AMERICAN DIVISION

BENJAMIN G. HORNING DIRECTOR PHILIP E. BLACKERBY, JR. NED C. FAHS ASSOCIATE DIRECTORS

January 27, 1956

PHONE WO 8-8118

Dr. Ignacio Gonzalez G., Jefe Hospital Regional de Concepción Servicio de Cirugia Concepción, Chile, S. A.

Dear Dr. Gonzalez:

Thank you for your kind letter of January 20 which arrived during my absence from the office, hence the delay in answering. I hope that by this time you have heard from Dr. Hernandez Peon and that he has accepted the position. I believe that he will be an excellent professor of physiology.

Dr. and Mrs. Edgardo Enriquez visited here at the office yesterday. We enjoyed their visit very much, and we spoke of you and your family many times during our discussion.

I believe you know that Ned Fahs and I plan to visit in Concepción this year. We expect to arrive there on Friday, March 9. I shall be grateful if you will check at the City Hotel to be certain our reservations have been confirmed.

With kindest regards to you and Mrs. Gonzalez and the children,

Sincerely,

Benjamin G. Horning, M.D.

BGH:go